Bay Music Boosters May 13, 2015 Meeting Minutes

Attendance:

Liese Nainiger, Pres.

Pat Murphy, Corresponding Sec.

Julie Harms, Recording Sec.

Darren Allen, BHS; Mark Awad, BMS; Carrie Singler, Orchestra/Strings BHS/BMS, Leanne Rohlke, Kate
Gallo, Rockettes; Susan Evans, Angie Finicle, Amy Wirtz, Marlena Seican.

Director’s Reports:

Mr. Allen, BHS:

-Thank you for all volunteers and Boosters all year and especially for Ballroom Blitz.
-BHS Band Concert May 20 at 6:30 p.m. starting with awards.

-Memorial Day Parade May 25. Band reports to BHS at 7:30 a.m. and dismisses from the gazebo after
the service.

-Graduation June 1, freshmen, sophomores and juniors perform at 6 p.m.
-Field Commander/squad leader tryouts June 4 at 3:30 p.m. at BHS.

-Construction at BHS this summer will affect marching band camp. Details as they become available.

Mr. Awad, BMS:

- Jazz band Barnes & Noble performance May 15 7-8 p.m.

-BMS Band 7th grade earned a 2 rating at contest.

-Thank you to Boosters and volunteers.

-BMS Band Concert, May 21, 5" and 6™ grade at 6:30, 7" and 8™ grade at 7:30 p.m.

-BMS Band at Memorial Day Service: report to gazebo at 8:30 a.m. on May 25, 2015.

Mrs. Rohlke
-Rockettes will perform in the Memorial Day Parade.

-New Rockettes will meet 5/12 with a parent meeting 5/14.



-Mrs. Gallo is retiring from Rockettes after 3 years.

President’s Report:

Mrs. Nainiger:

-Have not heard from Chipotle about fundraiser.

-Summer scholarship applications due 5/15.

-Taxes have been sent and a $100 charity fee was paid; total assets exceeded $100,000.

-Tuxes and dresses will be collected May 26 and May 27.

-Any receipts need to be turned into Mrs. Stradtman asap.

-There will be a budget adjustment for the nurse traveling with the A Capella choir to New York City.

-Ballroom Blitz: Pat Murphy suggested a designated treasurer for the Blitz to keep funds organized;
thank you to all volunteers.

Committee/Board reports

-Amy Wirtz and Angie Finicle, Band Uniform Moms, reported that new marching band uniforms will
have to be ordered; proposed that 2 average sizes be ordered, 2 extra small male and 2 extra small
female; requested a mandatory meeting for band parents in the fall related to caring for uniforms.

New Business
-Proposed Bay Music Booster Board for 2015-2016 elected.

Patrick Murphy, President

Susan Evans, V.P.

Carolynne Stradtman, Treasurer

Iris McDonald, Corresponding Secretary
Julie Harms, Recording Secretary

-An item was added to the budget to pay for the piano accompanist for choral concerts.
-Cathy McPhillips proposed a fundraising opportunity for Labor Day weekend. Also suggested that band

members who do not help with the Door-to-door fundraiser be given the opportunity to work at this
fundraiser.

Meeting adjourned 8:20 p.m.



